
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Waterloo Road Crossing  
We have received further communication from Councillor Viddy Persaud      
regarding the installation of a pedestrian crossing on Waterloo Road. As you 
are aware, we have been requesting a crossing for quite some time, and works 
were scheduled to take place next week to install a crossing.  
 
Unfortunately, these works have now been postponed and rescheduled to 
commence on or around W/C Monday 13th January 2020. The councilor has 
communicated that they believe that this will be a quieter time following the 
Christmas and January sales rush, and therefore disruption should be much 
less apparent to residents and visitors. We will keep you informed of further 
updates, hopefully these works will go ahead in January as scheduled.  
 
School Photos 
School photos are taking place next week on Tuesday for all classes. Please 
ensure that your child comes to school in full school uniform. Children will be 
having individual photographs, as well as photos with their brother or sister if 
they have one at the school.  
 
Children in Need Day 
Children in Need Day is next Friday! It is non-uniform day and children should  
come to school wearing something spotty, along with a minimum of a £1      
donation which will be given to charity.  
 
                                           Kind regards, 
 
 
 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 8 November 2019 

KEY DATES 2019/20 

Autumn Term 2019 
Tuesday 12 November 

School photos  
Wednesday 13 November 
Y1/Y2 trip to VUE Cinema  
Thursday 14 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Friday 15 November 
Children in Need Day 

Monday 18 November 
PTA Movie Night from 3.15pm 

Tuesday 19 November  
Y2 trip to Tower of London 
Thursday 21 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Friday 22 November 

Flu vaccinations during after-
noon 

Monday 25 November 
Y3 trip to Parliament 

Wednesday 27 November 
School nurse drop-in at 

8.30am 
Thursday 28 November 

Parent Gym at 9am 
Monday 2 December 

Animal workshops for all clas-
ses 

Wednesday 11 December 
Y2 SATs workshop for parents 

Thursday 12 December 
Parents’ Evening 

Friday 13 December 
Reception workshop for par-

ents  
Xmas Jumper Day 

Road Safety Show for Y1-Y3 
Wednesday 18 December 
Xmas performances for par-

ents 
Thursday 19 December 

Xmas lunch for chn 
PTA School Disco from 

3.15pm 
Friday 20 December 

Chn break up for Xmas holi-
days  

 

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

ATTENDANCE 

Congratulations to Carnation Class 
who are our attendance award 
winners this week! We award a 
rosette to the winners in assembly 
each week, and the winning class 
at the end of the term receives a 
prize.   
 
Coming to school on time every 
day makes a significant difference 
to how well 

children achieve at school. Good attendance at school is 
one of the key indicators of educational success for a 
child throughout their school life, so make it a priority to 
get your child to school every day.  
Please remember that we do not authorise holidays  
during term time.  

Class Name  Weekly  
Attendance  

Bluebell  97.7% 

Daisy 90% 

Sunflower 97.4% 

Poppy 97% 

Carnation 98.4% 



ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

Star of the Week in Bluebell Class is Zakaria! Zak produced some superb 
independent writing during our literacy task. Using his Fred Fingers, Zak 
managed to use rhyming words to describe one of the alien characters 
from our book of the week, 'Aliens Love Underpants'. Fantastic work,     
Zakaria!  
 
Star of the week in Daisy Class is Ismail! Ismail works very hard during his 
independent play. He completes all of the classroom activities to earn a 
Rainbow Dojo each day. Keep up the great work, Ismail!  
 
Star of the week in Sunflower Class is Milad! Milad has been consistently 
challenging himself when completing his number grid each day. He has 
been working on writing in steps of ten and is now writing well beyond 100 

which is exception-
al. Keep up the 
great work, Milad!  
 
Star of the Week in Poppy Class is Ilias! He always   
uses full sentences and clear explanations when       
explaining how he calculated an answer to a maths 
problem.  Keep it up, Ilias! 
 
Star of the Week in Carnation Class is Daisy-Mae!   
Daisy-Mae has been working hard in class and has 
been very helpful to others. Well done Daisy-Mae, Keep 
it up!   

STAR OF THE WEEK 

Y3 TRIP TO ROMFORD MEMORIALS 

This week, Year 3 have been on a school trip to Romford to visit the local   
memorials at St. Edwards Church and the Romford Cross. Jim Bolton, a local 
historian, spoke to the children about the World War 1 memorial plaque on the 
church walls, documenting some local soldiers who sadly lost their lives in the 
Great War. Jim kindly passed around a soldiers sweet tin that belonged to his 
father in the great war (you can see this below).  
 
We then visited the Romford Cross and had a class discussion about the im-
portance of memorials and Remembrance Day. It was a very informative day 

and the children 
learned a lot about 
British History during 
WW1.  


